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November 9, 2015 
 
Dear Hospital Administrators: 
 
This notice is to inform you of a correction related to Hospital Diagnosis-Related Group (DRG) 
reimbursement. 
 
The Oklahoma Health Care Authority’s (OHCA) DRG neonate reimbursement logic uses a table of major 
surgery ICD procedure codes to group each neonate claim to the appropriate DRG. After updating 
October 1, 2015 it was discovered that an incorrect ICD10 translation was used for this table. OHCA has 
corrected the table, so claims should now be processing correctly. OHCA will be adjusting all inpatient 
DRG claims with discharge dates 10/1/2015 – 11/6/2015. Most of these adjustments will show up on 
your 11/18/2015 remit along with a few on the 11/25/2015 remit and possibly later if the claims 
suspend 
 
I apologize for the error and inconvenience. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please phone Aaron Morris at (405) 522-7533 
or email at Aaron.Morris@okhca.org. 
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 
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